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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

KINDERGARTEN 2021 
Kindergarten students have settled in quickly to the 
new adventure and routine of school.  They have  
already begun to master counting backwards from 10 
and are also learning about writing left to right with 
spaces between words. 
 
Everyone loves literacy work stations and are always 
excited to go dancing with Mr Lee and to the music 
room with Mrs Wickham. 
 
We are looking forward to next week’s Big Vegie 
Crunch, wearing something orange to school for  
Harmony Day on Friday 19th and our first Easter Hat 
Parade on the last day of this term!  What a fabulous 
time we are having at school.   

IMPORTANT DATES 

Thurs 11th Mar PSSA Boys Cricket Knock-Out  Thurs 18th Mar Big Vegie Crunch 

Fri 12th Mar Soccer Gala Day (Stage 2 & 3) 
District Soccer Trials Thurs 18th Mar MNC Soccer  

PSSA Girls Cricket Knock Out  

Tues 16th Mar Whole School Assembly @ 2.20pm Fri 19th Mar Harmony Day - wear orange and bring 
something orange to eat 

Wed 17th Mar School Photos Fri 19th Mar National Day of Action Against Bullying  



 

 

  NEWS FROM  
OUR PRINCIPAL 
    MRS JANE 
     MARTYN 
 
 
 

 
PARENTS / CARERS / VOLUNTEERS SIGNING IN 
This is just a reminder that all adults need to sign in using the QR code located on all of our gates when they 
enter our school grounds. This includes Kindergarten to Year 2 parents and carers who are dropping their 
children to classrooms in the mornings and visitors to the office. 
 
Parents and carers who have appointments with teachers or volunteers who are working in classrooms and 
the canteen need to also sign in and sign out at our office. 
 
TELL THEM FROM ME SURVEY 
Our Year 4, 5 and 6 students will be completing the Tell Them From Me survey over the next couple of 
weeks. This survey gives us reliable, timely and accurate data on the factors known to have a profound  
impact on student outcomes. 
 
THE LATEST ADVICE TO PARENTS AND FAMILIES REGARDING COVID-19 
GUIDELINES 
Guidelines have been eased from this week and are as follows: 
 
NSW Health has agreed to the following activities resuming across all schools in NSW:  
 
 Parents and carers are able to enter school grounds but should continue to follow COVID-safe       

practices, including social distancing between adults of 1.5 metres. 

 Parents and carers can attend school sporting events. School sporting events should align with       
requirements for community sporting competitions and training activities in NSW. 

 There are no recommended limits on singing groups in schools, including for in-class educational     
activities such as repetition, chanting, recitation, or singing activities. Five metres is recommended   
between a group of performing singers and other people, including the audience and conductor, where 
practicable.  

 Dancing activities – including dance classes, formals and social events – can proceed, but organisers 
should comply with any venue restrictions. 

 
Following is a link that may be useful for you if you have any questions regarding current guidelines: 
 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families 
 
When students or staff are experiencing any symptoms of COVID-19 and are unwell, they need to stay at 
home. For anyone displaying COVID 19 symptoms, a COVID test is necessary. They can only return to 
school when we have received proof of a negative test result and they are symptom free. 
 
NEW INFORMATION ABOUT PICK UP AND DROP OFF TIMES 
When dropping off and picking up children, please: 
 
 sign in at the gate using QR code 
 socially distance 
 don’t attend if you are unwell 
 be prompt in leaving our school grounds 
 feel free to continue to stand outside the gates as has been the recent arrangement 
 try to minimise the time on school grounds by only entering after 3.15pm 
 stay seated in the top COLA on the silver seats (not on picnic tables outside classrooms) or in the    

bottom COLA on seats parallel to Morgo St. 

 WEEKLY SCHOOL RULE 
          

The focus this week is the  
          red rule  

   “we all listen to each other ” 
 

 
We ask that you reinforce this week’s  

rule at home with your child. 
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    MRS JANE 
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 stay away from classrooms, including the ‘tank area’ seating as this may disturb the classes 
 Kindergarten can be picked up from 3.15pm in the top COLA 
 
In the interests and safety of everyone, please refrain from bringing your dogs to our school gates at pick up 
and drop off times. These times are very busy and highly populated.  
 
Remember, you are welcome to organise a time to speak with your child’s teacher if you feel the need by 
contacting our office to organise a suitable time. If you need to speak with your child’s teacher urgently, feel 
free to call the office and ask to speak with them. 
 
UNIFORM 
Our uniform has been determined by the school parent community. We encourage all of our students to 
wear our uniform to promote a sense of belonging, pride and school identity. Our uniforms are available from 
our uniform shop in the canteen from 8.45am until midday from Wednesday to Friday each week.  Online 
orders can be made by visiting https://schoolshoponline.net.au/ 
 
Our uniform is: 

 Navy shorts or skorts  
 Navy and sky blue shirt with school logo 
 School bucket hat with school logo 

 
In cooler times: 

 Navy school jacket with sky blue sleeves and school logo 
 Navy tights or navy track pants 

 
Shoes need to be covered in, preferably black and/ or jogger style. Socks should be preferably white or    
navy. 
 
Tights and track pants need to be NAVY. Black and other coloured tights are not considered uniform.  Our 
shorts are no longer grey and our skorts are no longer tartan. 
 
If you are experiencing difficulty in paying or purchasing uniforms, please contact me to discuss a plan. 
 
PARENTING IDEAS 
This week’s Parenting Ideas article is called ‘Are you asking your kids to step up?’ The article focuses on 
parenting boys and girls and developing resilience. 
 
Take care 

Jane Martyn 

 WEEKLY SCHOOL RULE 
          

The focus this week is the  
          red rule  

   “we all listen to each other ” 
 

 
We ask that you reinforce this week’s  

rule at home with your child. 
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 LAURA McGRATH 
 
 
 
 

SPOTLIGHT ON NICCI RILEY 

CLASS:     Learning and Support Teacher 
STAR SIGN:    Aquarius 
FAVOURITE BOOK:  Hitchhikers Guide to the Galaxy 
FAVOURITE HOLIDAY:  Anywhere but a cruise ship! 
IF I HAD ONE WISH:  I wish there was enough affordable housing for everyone. 
 
Two truths and a lie… 

 Last year I lived in the outback 

 I hate the beach 

 I helped introduce inclusive education to Primary 
Schools in Sri Lanka 

 
Teaching Experience – I have over 20 years of experience in  
primary and secondary education as a Special Ed Teacher,  
consultant and executive in Australia, Scotland, Bhutan and Sri 
Lanka. 
 
My favourite subject I like to teach is Wellbeing. 
 
What I like best about teaching is watching students and staff kick 
goals! 
 

GARDEN CLUB 2021 
We are so excited to announce that Garden Club will be up and running in Term 2!  But before we can  
invite all our keen young gardeners back, we need your help… 
 
After what we can all say was a extraordinary 2020 and then followed by a lovely summer break, there  
hasn't been a great opportunity lately to pour time and love into maintaining the garden.  Mother Nature has 
had her way and given us a few jobs to do! This includes clearing weeds, pruning, cleaning the shed and 
just a general tidy up to make sure the space is safe and ready to go. 
 
Parents, carers and friends - if you have a passion for gardening, or are just keen to lend a hand, we will be 
holding a small working bee Saturday 10th April starting at 8am. 
 
Bring your hat and gloves for a morning of fun. Even if you only have an hour to spare, 
any help will be greatly appreciated. 
 
This invitation will also be extended to helping out with the fortnightly Garden Club  
program to be held on Tuesdays at 11.10am. 
 
Please feel free to call me if you would like to chat more about how to get involved. 



 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 
Book Club orders from Issue 1 have arrived and were distributed to students on Monday. 
I noticed there are a number of orders with 'back orders' attached and a consolation gift 
of stickers, which means Scholastic are out of stock at the moment and your order will be 
fulfilled as soon as possible. I will distribute as soon as they arrive.  Students may bring 
home Issue 2 from Book Club this week. 
 
Please SAVE the DATE - Our May Book Fair will be held from Monday 17th May - 
Wednesday 19th May 2021.  I look forward to seeing our parents being able to drop in and browse the 
Book Fair with their children! 
  
Please check if your child/children have Overdue or Long Outstanding Library books (from last year) at 
home and assist them if locating and returning them. 
Thank you for your assistance. 
Geri Jensen (Teacher Librarian) 
 
GET READY FOR THE BIG VEGIE CRUNCH! 
Next Thursday at 10am our school will be joining hundreds of schools across NSW to break the record for 
the most students crunching vegetables simultaneously.  
 
But we need your help to make it a success! 
 
Please remember to pack your child a container of vegetables (not fruit 
this time) for them to crunch on.  
 
Primary schools across NSW will be joining together to break the  
record for the most students crunching vegetables: 

 50 260 students crunching simultaneously (2018 record)  
 14 991 students crunching at other times over Vegetable 

Week (2019 record) 
 
If you require more information on The Big Vegie Crunch, please  
contact the school or your child’s teacher.  
Kaye Arnold 
Big Vegie Crunch Coordinator 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 
Our school photos will be taken on Wednesday 17th March by “The School  
Photographer”.  Individualised order envelopes have been sent home with  
Students. 
 
If you wish to order photos, please complete the order form, paying either online 
using the unique order number on your child’s envelope, or by placing the  
correct amount of cash inside the envelope.   
 
Sibling photo order forms are available from the school office.  Please return 
the orders to your child’s classroom teacher before Tuesday 16th March. 
 
Please ensure your child comes to school on the day in full school uniform. 

 

WHAT’S DUE 

 
 Yr 6 “Class of 2021” shirt order and payment due TODAY, Wednesday 10th March 
 Yr 6 Leadership Day full payment due by Friday 12th March 
 Yr 6 to Yr 7 in 2021 Expression of Interest forms due by Friday 12th March 
 School Photo order envelopes and payment due Tuesday 16th March 
 Stewart House Donation Drive envelope due before Thurs 1st April 
 Voluntary School Contributions 



 

 

STEWART HOUSE FUNDRAISER 
Recently the eldest child in each family took home a Stewart House Donation Drive 2021 envelope.   
Stewart House are celebrating 90 years and your donation of $2 or more supports the 1700 children who 
attend Stewart House each year from public schools across NSW and the ACT.   
 
By making a donation and completing the entry details on the back of the envelope, you are eligible for the 
draw to win a $4000 holiday/gift voucher.  We are asking that all donations are returned to the school by the 
end of Term 1.   
 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS WILL BE TAKEN ON 
WEDNESDAY  17th  MARCH 

 
 
 

 
Please return your payment and envelope by Tuesday 16th March.  

Sibling photo order forms available from the front office. 

 

EASTER RAFFLE 
 

One of our major fundraising activities during the year is the 
Easter Raffle.  This week a book of raffle tickets will be sent 
home for families to sell for 50c a ticket.  We are also  
asking for donations of suitable ‘Easter’ themed items for our 
prizes.  Can you please kindly return to school the sold tickets, 
money and a donation to our Easter raffle.  More books are 
available from the front office.  The winners of the raffle will be  
Drawn on Thursday morning 1st April.  Thank you, we are all 
very egg-cited!! 

 
BUSWAYS  -  BUS PASSES 
Last year with Covid-19 it was a Busways company directive to not touch and handle the passes  
therefore we did not check them and allowed the children to travel. 
 
This has now changed and we would like to remind parents and students that each student MUST  
present their passes each time they board the bus.  
 
If students cannot present a pass they are required to give the driver their name and address so we can 
follow up in the office.  
 
If they are not eligible for free travel they are required to pay a fare or purchase a term pass which can be 
done online or in the Busways office Coffs Harbour.  
 
If parents are unsure they are more than welcome to  
contact our depot for further assistance on 6652 2744. 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

WHAT’S COMING UP... 

We will be celebrating Harmony Day on Friday the 19th of March.   
 

Come to school wearing something orange and also pack some  
orange food in your lunchbox. 

 
Sharon will also have some yummy orange food for sale  

in the canteen! 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

FRIENDS, FUN, FITNESS AND PHYSIE 
Looking for a fun sport for girls and women of all  

ages as well as making new friends and  
keeping fit? 

Enrol at Urunga Physie Classes – Dance with a 
Difference 

 
Contact Sue 0421934525 and Nikki 041303886 



 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

URUNGA FOOD  
PANTRY 

 
NEXT TO THE LAUNDROMAT IN 

CARDOWS ARCADE   
 

Open to anyone with a         
pensioner or healthcare card as 

well as those experiencing     
financial stress 

 
OPEN IN URUNGA 

Thursday: 10.00am  ‐  12.00pm 
Friday:  9.30am  ‐  1.30pm 

 
 

BELLINGEN FOOD PANTRY IS 
ALSO OPEN  

Tues 10‐12 and Fri 10‐12 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

DO YOU HAVE A FEW HOURS TO SPARE? 
Do you enjoy meeƟng people?  

Come & see us at 
 

St Barnabas Anglican Op shop Is looking for volunteers. 
 

OPENING HOURS ARE: Tues, Wed, Fri (9.00am – 100pm) 
& Sat Morning (9.00am ‐12 noon) 

 
If interested, please come into the shop for a volunteer form or  

please contact Leonie on 6655 5342 


